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The last day of term will be on Thursday 23rd July. School will remain closed throughout the Summer 
holidays.  School reports will be sent out today with a welcome letter from your child’s new class teacher 
and you will receive a text message on Monday with details of Zoom meetings that are taking place next 
week. 
 
Rainbow Club:  This week the children have been looking at Fairy Tales and 

Traditional Stories and have been creative making various props to help remember 

the story.  As a treat this afternoon they got to watch Shrek to see how all of the 

fairy tales are referenced through the film. 

 

The children in Rainbow Club continue to have excellent behaviour and follow our safety rules very well.  

They will be brilliant at helping their classmates to remember these rules once all children come back to 

school in September. 

  

Foundation 2 children:  Our youngest children continue to enjoy their learning in their little bubbles, reading 

and sharing stories and play activities.  They have been reading The Blue Balloon and have also been 

sprucing up the outdoor area by painting one of the sheds! 

 

Year 1: Have been focusing on writing skills this week and ensuring spellings and high frequency words are 

correct in their work.  Both Miss Hampson and Mrs Fisher have been delighted with their work.  The children 

have also been enjoying a day of outdoor learning today after all of the rain we have had this week.  Fingers 

crossed for sunnier weather for the last couple of weeks of term! 

 

Year 5:  The children have been reading Cogheart in class this week and created some nice writing and art 

work.  Miss Parmiter has been teaching them how to play cricket and they have developed a good 

understanding of the rules and tactics.  They have also been racing homemade cars along the empty 

corridors this afternoon!  F1 engineers for the future! 

 

Re-opening of School in September:  The Government announced last week that schools will reopen to all 

pupils in September.  The Senior Leadership Team are working hard to ensure that all the necessary risk 

assessments, plans and timetables are in place to enable this to happen safely for all staff and children. 

 

Before the end of term we will be sending information out about the changes we need to make to meet 

Health and Safety requirements.  If you receive any texts with links to videos, questionnaires or letters please 

take time to read them as all of the information you will need to know and the guidelines to follow on site will 

be explained to you.  Our school website will also be a good place to refer to if you feel like you have missed 

anything. 

 

We carried out a survey this week to gain feedback from parents/carers whose children have been in school 

in some capacity since 23rd March.  We were overwhelmed by the positive feedback and will take ideas into 

account whilst planning for September.  Thank you to you all for supporting school during this time. 

 

Communication:   We work hard to ensure parents/carers are informed as soon as possible regarding 
anything to do with school. We use a text messaging service to make quick announcements and have been 
using this method as a way of sending letters to you during recent months. If you have not received any texts 
recently, it may be because we do not have your current phone number.  Please contact school as soon as 
possible if you need to update any of your contact details.   
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Stop the germs: Please could parents remind their children of the importance of good 

hygiene routines. There are some great handwashing videos on YouTube that use song and 

rhyme to encourage children to stay germ free. 

Encourage your child to wash their hands with soap and warm water for 20 seconds: 

✓ before leaving home 
✓ after using the toilet 
✓ after breaks and sporting activities 
✓ before food preparation  
✓ before eating any food, including snacks 
✓ on arrival at home 

 
New Menus: When we return to school in September we will have a new menu which is attached below. As 
we return to school on the 2nd September we will begin with Week 1.   
 
The price of a school meal is currently £2.15 per meal meaning the weekly cost is £10.75.   
 
Children who are in Reception and KS1 from September will get the Universal Free School Meal entitlement. 
This is currently available to them until the end of Year 2.   
 
Children who are in years 3, 4, 5 and 6 from September, unless entitled to Free School Meals, will need to 
pay for school dinners using the school gateway app. If you have a smartphone, please download School 
Gateway from your app store (Android and iPhone).  If you do not have a smartphone you can still pay online 
via the website www.schoolgateway.com   
 
We have always endeavoured to make our parents and carers aware that they may be able to claim FREE 
school meals. Please see the office if you would like a form to complete.  
 

REMINDER: All children in school must have a named water bottle with them and if the sun is out and the 

weather is warm they will also need a sunhat and sun cream either applied before the start of the day or with 

them which the child must be able to apply to themselves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.schoolgateway.com  
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Heathfield Primary & Nursery School – KS1 Autumn Menu 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 

 
Week One Dates: 31/8/20 – 21/9/20 – 12/10/20 – 16/11/20 – 7/12/20  

 
Week Two Dates: 7/9/20 - 28/9/20 - 2/11/20 – 23/11/20 – 14/12/20 

 
Week Three Dates: 14/9/20 – 5/10/20 – 9/11/20 – 30/11/20 
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Heathfield Primary & Nursery School – KS2 Autumn Menu 

Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 
 

Week One Dates: 31/8/20 – 21/9/20 – 12/10/20 – 16/11/20 – 7/12/20 

 
 

Week Two Dates: 7/9/20 - 28/9/20 - 2/11/20 – 23/11/20 – 14/12/20 

 

Week Three Dates: 14/9/20 – 5/10/20 – 9/11/20 – 30/11/20 
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